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Poverty Leadership Panel 

2nd February 2021 

 

 

   Notes from meeting 

 

 

1. Welcome and apologies 

Gerry Quinn welcomed everyone to the PLP meeting and 

advised that Innocent would not be co-chairing due to some 

IT issues.  

 

List of attendees & apologies at Appendix 

Actions/attachments 

2. Introduction of John Sherry. 

John is the council’s Transformation Manager and has 

replaced Sandra McDermott. John gave a brief overview of 

his role and responsibilities and has agreed to present more 

detail at future PLPs.  

JS to present at future 

PLP meeting. 

3. Overview of the Challenge Child Poverty Partnership 

seminar 

Anna Baillie hosted the seminar on 14th January, the aims 

of it were to:  

• Reflect on the pandemic response, thinking about:  

• What’s worked well? 

• What we’d like to keep? 

• How we are learning from it? 

• What are the key priorities CCPP should focus on 
over the next year and why? Considering: 

• What we know about child poverty in Glasgow 
right now 

• Emerging themes from local and national sources 
related to tackling child poverty and changing 
family circumstances 

• Key areas for exploration for the CCPP  

 

 

PLP Overview of 

CPPP seminar.pptx  

Anna to deliver report of 

outcomes of the seminar 

http://glasgow.gov.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=52496&p=0
http://glasgow.gov.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=52496&p=0


OFFICIAL 

OFFICIAL 
2 

 

Anna will produce a full report of the outcomes of the day, in 

the meantime attached is a brief presentation of some of 

highlights from the seminar. 

4. Community Activist Panel (CAP) Update 

Members of the Community Activist Panel raised the issue 

of their lack of funding following recent changes to the 

council’s funding programme. While due to the lack of 

travelling etc there is no immediate financial outlay there is 

a requirement for administration of the CAP, which was 

being carried out by David Ramsay at Homelessness 

Network Scotland and is impacted by the funding issue. 

Councillor Bell, the City Treasurer stated that he would 

speak to John Sherry about the potential for funding CAP in 

the future, however emphasised that he couldn’t promise a 

positive outcome. 

The members asked about applying for funding from 

elsewhere, for example Comic Relief.  

 

Councillor Bell and John 

to advise on the outcome 

of funding discussions. 

Gerry to look at 

alternative funding 

options. 

 

 

 

 

5. Michelle Gillies, public health doctor working with the 

Scottish Public Health Network, gave a presentation on 

the impact that gambling has on families. The presentation 

is attached. Michelle received a lot of excellent feedback 

and suggestions for further community engagement. It was 

a really worthwhile and thought-provoking presentation. 

 

PLP Gambling Harms 

020221.pptx  

6. AOB 

Gerry highlighted the recently issued micro briefing written 

by GCPH and the GDA on the impact the Covid has had on 

disabled people, copy attached. 

 

 

PSGCPHGDACOVID

MicroBrief1Disability.pdf 

 

7. Date of next meeting: 27th April @ 2pm by Teams 

 

  

 

Any ideas or suggestions for agenda items, presentations and articles for the PLP 

Newsletter gratefully accepted, please send to gerry.quinn@glasgow.gov.uk 

 

http://glasgow.gov.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=52495&p=0
http://glasgow.gov.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=52495&p=0
http://glasgow.gov.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=52493&p=0
http://glasgow.gov.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=52493&p=0
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Appendix  

In attendance (alpha order) 

Name Title/service/department 

Bernard Rospendowski CAP member 

Brian Land NW Community Connector 

Brian Scott Glasgow Disability Alliance 

Councillor Bell GCC 

David Ramsay Homelessness Network Scotland 

David White Scottish Social Security 

Donna Henderson CAP member 

Florence O’Hale CAP member 

Gena Howe GCC 

Gerry Quinn GCC 

Helen O’Brien CAP member 

Hilda Campbell COPE 

Innocent Jakisa CAP member (co-chair) 

John Sherry GCC 

Linda Pople OPFS 

Liz Willis Parkhead CAB Manager 

Margaret Fraser NG Homes 

Maureen Mulvey GCC 

Michelle Gillies Scottish Public Health Network 

Pete Seaman GCPH 

Shaw Anderson GCC 

Apologies 

Name Title/service/department 

Alison McCrae GCC 

Anna Baillie Glasgow Child Poverty Co-ordinator 

Carol Tannahill GCPH 

Linda De Caestecker Director of Public Health 

Peter Kelly Poverty Alliance 

Stuart Patrick Chamber of Commerce 

Tressa Burke Glasgow Disability Alliance 

Shona Stephen Queens Cross Housing 

Andy White GCC 

David Maxwell Volunteer Glasgow 

Mike McNally GCC 

Richard Gass Social Work 

Fiona Moss Greater Glasgow & Clyde NHS 

 


